
25 March 2021        

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 

12 Darcy Street 
Parramatta, NSW 

 
RESPONSE TO SUBMISSIONS - SSD 10371 TRINITY GRAMMAR SCHOOL 

 

Attention: Prity Cleary 
 

Dear Prity, 
 

This letter is provided in response to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE) request 
dated 23 March 2021, for a Response to Submissions (RTS).  

 

State Significant Development Application 10371 (SSD 10371) relating to Trinity Grammar School, was re-
exhibited in order to provide the correct address for the proposed development. The exhibition period ended 

on 18 March 2021.  
 

A total of four (4) submissions were received from the General Public. All submissions have been reviewed, 

and it is noted that the majority of matters raised has already been addressed in the previous RTS submitted 
to DPIE on 16 November 2020 and the Request for Information (RFI) Response lodged with DPIE on 21 

January 2021.  
 

Correspondence from the Government Architect (GANSW) dated 19 March 2021 confirmed they had no 

further comments. Similarly, the responses received from Inner West Council dated 05 March 2021, the NSW 
Environment Protection Authority (EPA) dated 10 March 2021, Heritage NSW dated 14 March 2021, 

Transport for NSW (TfNSW) dated 15 March 2021, and the NSW Department of Environment, Energy and 
Science (EES) dated 24 March 2021, advised of no further comments. 

 
A comprehensive RTS is provided in the RTS Matrix at Appendix A. The RTS has been prepared in 

accordance with the provisions of Clause 82(2) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 
2000 (EP&A Regulation). 
 

If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned via email on 
cwilson@willowtp.com.au. 

 

Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Chris Wilson  

Managing Director  
Willowtree Planning Pty Ltd  

ACN 146 035 707 

mailto:cwilson@willowtp.com.au

